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Subject: C2019/5259 - Review of certain C14 rates in modern awards 

 

Dear Associate 
 
We refer to the hearing of this matter this afternoon and the questions from the President as to the 
function of the columns in the remuneration tables in the Maritime Offshore Oil & Gas Award 2020 
and the Professional Diving Industry (Industrial) Award 2020. 
 
Maritime Offshore Oil & Gas Award 2020 
 
In clause 13.1 the middle column of the tables represents the Aggregate overtime component. In 
other words an amount in lieu of calculating overtime over a year.  
 
The minimum salary for Integrated Rating on support vessels—Division 1 in clause 13.1(b), divided by 
52 is the standard rate and performs the function of being the reference point for the allowances in the 
award. 
 
Professional Diving Industry (Industrial) Award 2020 
 
In clause 32 the aggregate weekly factor is explained in clause 32(1)(c) as including “payment for the 
various rosters that may be worked, overtime, the nature of the industry and penalties and conditions 
of employment applicable to the work performed.” 
 
In the case of both awards these columns should be retained as they effect the manner in which the 
wages are adjusted each annual wage review. 
 
We apologise for any confusion caused by our oral submissions this afternoon. 
 
Nathan Keats BSc LLB Acc. Spec. (Employment & Industrial)  
Principal Lawyer 
 

 

McNALLY JONES STAFF LAWYERS 

Level 3, 131 York Street, Sydney NSW 2000 │Please note that we no longer use the 

DX service  
Phone: (02) 9233 4744│Fax: (02) 9223 7859 

E-mail: nathan@mcnally.com.au │Web: www.mcnally.com.au 

 

 

 
Liability limited by a scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation 

 
The information contained in this e-mail is privileged and confidential and is intended only for the use 
of the individual named above and others who have been specifically authorised to receive it. If you are 
not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this 
communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, or if any problems 
occur with transmission, please notify us immediately by telephone on (02) 9233 4744. 
 

FRAUD WARNING: Please be aware that there is a significant risk posed by cyber fraud, specifically 
related to email accounts and bank account details. Our bank details, your bank account or credit 
card details must never be referred to in an email. If you require our account details please confirm 
with us in person by calling our office. Our bank details will never change during the course of a 
transaction. We will not accept responsibility if you refer to your account details in an email.  



 
 

 


